Loyal Nanaimo Bathtub society

General Meeting

Wednesday, March 6, 2019

ATTENDING: Trevor Short, Kevin Saunders, Jase Nychyporuk, Jaime Garcia, Wendy Johnson, Rick Mayer, Margaret Johnson, 
Meeting called to order at 6:12 pm and chaired by Rick Mayer
Visitors:  None 
Adoption of February minutes: 

Jaime Garcia moved, second Trevor Short
Business arising from February meeting: 

Fry Street office Rick needs to shred some paperwork.  Can be renovated in the next few months

Rick will talk to Steve Fagan about the logo from Five Star

Wendy has purchased Quickbooks cloud version for Accounting

Rick working on the Gaming application

Boat Show likes having us participate. Being at the outside location could be just a display and not manned.  Our location was moved at the last minute.  Jaime and Kirk offered to help but were stuck on delayed ferries due to weather.  Tubbers would like to participate next year.

New Correspondence: 

The claim submitted to Human Rights Tribunal in regards to the motorcycle parking issue has been responded to by Greg. The claimant has now withdrawn his claim.

New Business/Committee Reports:

Rick Mayer (Vice Commodore): Applications have been sent to the city for Canada Day on Sunday and Marine Festival. Discuss doing the race on Monday, the holiday. 

Jaime will discuss with Vancouver tubber

Jerry is considering Big Sugar for the concert on Friday night, present members liked the idea.

Tourism Nanaimo grant requires something new to attract tourists.  Suggested a Beer Festival & Tasting Competition. Use racing tubs for coolers.

Molson usually donates $4000 per year but last year the manager reduced it to $2000. Rick suggested we look for another sponsor to replace Molsons.

Jaime suggested World Book of Record to clock the fastest tub in a drag race as a potential new attraction this year.  He will look into it.

Margaret mentioned in the past the police used a radar gun to clock the speed
Kevin Saunders (Director): Would like to have a meeting soon with Greg and Shawn, Nanaimo Bulletin for promotions. He will contact Greg to set up.

Wendy Johnson (Secretary/Treasurer): Jaime, George, Margaret and I attended Chris Glenn's Celebration of Life on Saturday. Other tubs attending were Jenna and Melvin Mitchell and family, Bill & Laurie Thorneycroft, Dolly and Brian Stoochnow, David McHardy. Jay, escort boat driver.  Attend by family, neighbors, hockey buddies.
Coast Bastion confirmed the room reservation for Rod Grounds for Communications Headquarters

Coast Bastion room rates for Marine Festival for the Tubbers and Crew – they can call 800-663-1144 and quote “Tubbers and Crew” or group code “CBI-GFC19469” to book under the block.

Comfort Rooms – 2 beds $135.00

Superior Rooms  - 2 beds or 1 queen $150.00

Premium Rooms – 1 King bed $165.00

Discussed using the same parade route for Sail Past on Wheels parade as it worked well

Rick and Greg discussing with Kim Smythe if he is doing the Street Fair.

Rick will submit the parade and firework applications closer to the event.

Terry Berger (Director): via email - I am sending my regrets for tonight’s meeting.  My only reminder is that the parade registration that needs the insurance information deadline is before our next meeting.  Greg says there is no problem because he renews the insurance on April 01st – So I just want to make sure there is nothing else I need to do.

 Nathan Barlow (Director): via email - I am unable to make it to the meeting tonight, but have forwarded a request to add an amendment to the rules just as was done last year when Kurt had it done with the 15hp Yamaha. This time it's a Suzuki. I expect this to be done with a few more outboards in the future, as always 30 days notice is required. Brian has given plenty of notice, and I have gone through the parts fiche of both outboards and can confirm it should be eligible for competition. If there are any questions I can have a special meeting during the week sometime this month of can discuss it next month at the meeting
Brian forwarded an application to use a 15 hp (DT15A) Suzuki detuned to a 9.9 (DT9.9A). The procedure was followed as per section E paragraph 14. I have confirmed the differences with the two engines and would like to forward the following:

As per the rules section E paragraph 14, an application has been brought to the LNBS to allow the use of Suzuki DT15A parts on the DT9.9A. After review we have verified the only parts differing between the DT15A and DT9.9A is the reed block and decal on the cowling. With the exception of the reed block and cowling decal all parts of the DT15A may be used to replace DT9.9A parts, or a DT15A may be detuned by replacing the reed block with the DT9.9A part and removing the "15" decal from the cowling.

The reed block that MUST be used is part number 13150-90L20-000, the reed block that MUST NOT be used is part number 13150-90L00-000. This is applicable for the Suzuki DT9.9A and DT15A 284cc series of engines produced from 2014 to 2017. These engines have never been available in Canada and are produced for foreign non pollution controlled markets.

Meeting adjourned at 7:05pm, Kevin Saunders moved, second Jaime Garcia
Next General Meeting:  Wednesday, April 3, 2019 at 6:00pm at LNBS Office

